July 4, 2013

Hon. Kathleen Wynne Premier Legislative Bldg, Rm 281 Queen's Park Toronto, ON M7A1A1

Retention of the "Industrial Exception" under the Professional Engineers Act

Dear Premier Wynne,

The undersigned associations wish to thank you and your cabinet for making the right decision to retain the "Industrial Exception" under section 23 of the Professional Engineers Act of Ontario.

As we have stated there was no safety rationale for repealing the Industrial Exception. Ontario is unequivocally a leader in safety in the manufacturing sector. Ontario manufacturing has the lowest per employee fatality rate of any Province except Prince Edward Island. Furthermore, lost time incidents have declined dramatically over the last decade. We have achieved these results by creating a culture in which safety is everyone's business. The repeal of the industrial exception would have crossed a line whereby safety would have become the purview of one profession to the detriment of the Internal Responsibility System (IRS) enshrined in the Occupational Health & Safety Act.

Had the Industrial Exception been repealed, the cost to the Ontario economy would have been in the hundreds of millions of dollars with no benefit in terms of safety. Given the fierce competitive pressures facing Ontario manufacturers, these increased costs translate into a potential loss of investment, loss of competitiveness and loss of jobs for Ontarians; again, for no benefit.

We are pleased with the government's decision, but feel strongly that the applicable section of the legislation as it relates to the repeal of the industrial exception needs to be rescinded. The Professional Engineers of Ontario (PEO) has made clear it is resolved to secure the repeal of the industrial exception regardless of the facts around safety and regardless of the economic consequences. Therefore, we believe this additional step is necessary to ensure that we are not faced with this issue again.

It is our hope that this change will lead to broad implementation of the Ontario Regulatory Policy and a closer relationship between government and industry in the development of legislation and regulations that impact all Ontarians.

Thank you for your support and decision on this important file. We look forward to continuing the conversation on how to sustain and grow the manufacturing and industrial sectors in the interest of all Ontarians.

Regards,

Ian Howcroft, Vice President, CME Ontario

Carol Hochu, MBA, CAE President & CEO

Canadian Plastics Industry Association

Jamie Lim

President & CEO,

Ontario Forest Industries Association

Rob Cook,

Chief Executive Officer

Ontario Waste Management Association

Lesley Hymers, M.Sc.

Environment and Education Specialist

Ontario Mining Association

Dean C. Edwardson General Manager

Sarnia-Lambton Environmental Association

Shafiild

Glenn Maidment

President,

President

The Rubber Association of Canada

Mark A. Nantais

Canadian Vehicle Manufacturers' Association

Norm Huebel

Regional Director, Ontario

Chemistry Industry Association of Canada

T. Howard Mains

Canadian Public Policy Advisor

Association of Equipment Manufacturers (AEM)

Shannon Coombs

Sharra Comb

President

Canadian Consumer Specialty Products Association

Peter Clark

President

Canadian Foundry Association



Ron Watkins President Canadian Steel Producers Association



Jim Taggart
President/CEO
Electro-Federation Canada



Automotive Parts Manufacturers' Association

Don E. Moore, P. Eng. Executive Director

Canadian Transportation Equipment Association

Roger Larson President

Canadian Fertilizer Institute

Maria Daginis Director

Employers Advocacy Council

John Clarke President

Canadian Association of Railway Suppliers

Cc. Cabinet MPP's.

Michael B. Megwenny

Michael B. McSweeney President and CEO Cement Association of Canada



Gary Leroux President and CEO Canadian Paint and Coatings Association

David Worts Executive Director Japanese Automobile Manufacturers Association of Canada



Josh Hjartarson Vice President, Policy & Government Relations Ontario Chamber of Commerce





Ed Whalen
President
Canadian Institute of Steel Construction (CISC-ICCA)